Seminary Hill Association, Inc.
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, April 8, 2021, 7:00 p.m.
Virtual Meeting held electronically

Minutes

Police Report: No Report
Sheriff’s Report: Captain Oliver wanted to spread the word about the Away From Home Check. This is a program where the Sheriff’s office will check on your home when you are away for an extended period of time. The department has also collaborated with several Churches in the area to go door to door pass along information about vaccinations to get as many people vaccinated as possible. Please visit the Web Site for more information on these programs.

Program:  Cohousing Initiative, Presented by Alexa Powell, Urban Planner, Department of Planning and Zoning.: 
The strategic plan the city has in place is to provide affordable housing for all residents of all income levels. The number of affordable housings has steadily declined since 2004 and city is looking at all ways to provide the residents all typed of housing. There will be a housing Open House April 20th  at 7-9pm, where housing staff member will be discussing the trends and options the city is looking into as well as answer any questions.
This plan is where a resident can rent a private room with a bath and share living space and kitchen with the other residents. A look at what co-housing could potentially look like would be 4 Adults are aloud to live together as a house keeping unit. The Family definition will not change as it will remain four family members of a group. The benefits will be that it will create more workforce housing stock and affordable market housing for all as well has having Families live together. 
A rooming house setting currently stands as 3 but not more than 9 people and it requires a SUP and this will not be changing with the proposals they are looking at.
This is currently being aloud in residential areas throughout Alexandria with a SUP. 
The Arlandria retail zone is the only area where co-location housing this is not aloud.
There will be a period of community outreach and surveys residents can participate in. Once the data is complete it will be brought to the City Council in June 2021 to vote on.


Alyia Gaskins, Candidate for City Council
Alyia was raised in Pittsburgh by a single mom who worked two jobs yet struggled to make ends meet. Each moth the choice was food, rent or medication and her mother struggled with diabetes and asthma. These struggles have been the force that has led her to serve her community.
She has worked on hunger policy at D.C. Hunger Solutions, National League of Cities and managed an affordable housing investment program at the Center for Community Investment. She is currently a Senior Program Officer at a national philanthropic organization and helps communities create places that promote the physical, social, and economic health of people.
Reasons for running.
1. To bring back Public Health perspective back to Council. If we take care of the health and wellbeing of our citizens, it will change the way we think about what we are proposing for the residents.
2. Invest in infrastructure- Sidewalks, stormwater, broadband to housing recognizing we can not have a health community unless we think about how all these sectors work together and the impact they will have.
3. Running for her son to provide the best future possible. 

Top Issues are neighborhood engagement, housing, and child success. 
Questions asked: 1. Taylor Run and Strawberry Run take a pause and to look at the whole project and find a way to make it work with both the City and the citizens. 2. Housing-Urban Development- She feels there is a problem with housing, and we need to look at several initiatives-tolls to address the problems. She hopes to see in Alexandria the future development is a comprehensive plan to help preserve and protect the well being of all. To keep the community engaged and involved in what is going on to keep the city special.3. Schools she agrees that we need to plan for a new school as well as our existing schools are falling apart need to be fixed. Schools struggle our community struggles.

James Lewis, Candidate for City Council
James is and Alexandrian by choice – from Pa. He has lived in Alexandria for 10 years. James currently lives in the West End along with his Trevor and will be married later this year. Prior to that he has lived in Fox Chase, South End of Old town, North End of old Town. It was in the North End that he became a member of the civic association because he wanted to get involved. 
7 Years ago, he took a seat on the Parking and Transportation Board where he is the current vice chair. He has served on city boards and commissions such as the Alexandria-Caen Sister City Committee and Transportation Commission. 

He is running for Council to find the problems in our City -listen to people and solve the problems– He wants to find ways to work with Staff and with Residents to help solve problems within the City. 
We need to improve our School System- Our Schools are overcrowded some falling apart. Work together to find solutions to the flooding.
Work together to have Cars, Bikes and Pedestrians share the road.

-James answered many questions from SHA resident from the Duke Street Transit Way.  Quaker Lane and Telegraph are the only access to 495.Busses will be stuck in traffic along with cars unless we have more access points. (DON’T WANT TO MENTION CONNECTOR) The city is currently trying to change resident’s behavior through engineering and that is not a reality. Residents want and choose to drive their cars. We must listen to all.
-Scooters problem with the roll-out was there was not a plan. The city allowed the companies to do what they wanted. This is the resident’s city and companies should follow the City’s rules.
-Seminary Road Housing Project. He cannot say he is for or against this project. He says across the board we do not think about transportation until after a project is built. This has and continues to create problems and needs to be addressed at the planning stage not when project is completed.

Minutes from March 2021 Approved with Changes
[bookmark: _Hlk63580192][bookmark: _Hlk68625371]Treasurer Report:  Nancy Jennings reported that our balance as of April 6, 2021 was $24,117.34.  Since the last report in March, SHA paid two web-service fees:  $147 for the West End Coalition Candidate Forum previously approved for up to $200 and $58 to our webmaster which includes an additional monthly fee for DocMan software.  We received three contributions totaling $128.25.

Area Reports
Area 2: Meeting with several members of the School Board -TC principle, Tom Finnigan and Mark Eisenhower as there have been several developments with the Stadium project. Discussion meeting and walking tour will be 4-5pm with a public Zoom from 6-7pm on April 15th  2021. 
Area 6: Alexandria Transit Company has agreed to split Van Dorn-Menoken- Early so that Van Doren will get bus service every half hour. Asks that SHA send a letter of support to Alexandria Transit Company and cc the City Council, so they are aware of support by SHA.
Washington and Gas company is complying with a State mandate that homes had to have outside gas meters. All inside meters on N Early Street are being converted to outside for the past 3 months and are 2/3rds done.
Area 9: SRCA has launched its new Website and once completed would like SHA to have a link on its page.

Christina Holt EHS: Addressed the lights around the new track and field and they will continue to adjust them. It is all about security. Kids are back.
Ross Kane: Left word with President Flemming- Café 1823 is now open as well as the new Patio, Wednesday-Sunday 5-10pm with the same menu. President Biden came to the Chapel where Neighbor Health was having vaccines clinics.
Beth Chase SSSAS: Students are back on Campus from Spring Break and Spring Sports have begun. The school is allowing residents to walk on campus however when there are sporting events after school Campus will be closed to residents. (there are signs posted when events occur)


Old Business
AHDC Affordable Housing Proposal on Seminary Road: Concept 2 will be submitted soon and will be sent to SHA to review. Tad Whiley a resident has been updating President Flemmimg on the discissions with AHDC. Same issues -Height and location of Multi-Family building which is again on the residential side and the drainage-flooding issues.
Inova Hospital Site Rezoning: Cathy Puscar has informed us that the last community meeting for the re-zoning will be May 3, 2021 at 6pm. Link to follow. We will not know the number of units (to be built) because this re-zoning is what INOVA wants to maximize the cost of the land. Once the property is sold the new developer can request for re-zoning again for its project. 
Taylor Run Stream Restoration: April 12, 2021- The City Staff will be onsite at Taylor Run for a walkthrough from 5 to 7 PM. The onsite walkthrough will begin at the entrance of the Chinquapin Park trailhead located at 3120 King St. Recent developments at last nights Council Meeting Chapman and Bennet-Parker asked that a memo be drafted for the budgetary implications of a possible change to the current plan in front of Council. Answer same as before if they do not do what is recommended it will cost city 100’s of Millions of dollars. This is the only way to get the credits needed.
MacArthur School Rebuild: The demo will begin 4.29.21 and the continue to say they are on schedule even though here seems to be a change in the wording when students will be returning to MacArthur.
Duke Street Transitway:  There has been no community outreach from the city on this project as they are still hiring staff that are skilled in community outreach. 
Alexandria Mobility Plan: There is a public hearing before the Transportation Commission April 21, 2021 to present the draft Plan. SHA member Bill Rossello has worked hard on this and he is pleased that they included Cars in this plan.
Highschool Project: Meeting April 18, 2021 nothing new to report.

New Business
West End Coalition Candidates Forum May 1, 2021 2-4pm where all candidates will participate.
Upper King Street Multimodal Project: President Flemming informed the SHA that Chris Zimon with the City of Alexandria T&ES is in charge of this project. She has asked him several times to come meet with SHA and he has put her off. He claims that residents engaged with the city to improve the quality of this section of King Street. That is why the City took the opportunity to address these issues and applied for a grant to address storm water and beautification. President Flemming will send another letter and ask Yon Lambert to attend if Chris Zimon will not. 

Board Member Attendees: Carter Flemming, Tom Fulton, Nancy Jennings, Dick Hayes, Bill Goff, Richard Hunt, Jack Sullivan, Paul Judge, Loren Needles, Chris Weymont, Kathy McAfee, Francis Terrell, Bette Smith, Jim Rowley.
Others in Attendance:  Alyia Gaskins, James Lewis, Gwen Paulson, Cpt Oliver, Linda Hauenstein, Maureen Muncy, Paula’s iPhone, Bill, Beth Chase, Christina Holt, Patricia Evans, Carolyn Griglione, Alexa.Powell. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy McAfee


